
Please give us your feedback on this yearâ€™s flu programme

Earlier this month we asked you to complete a short online survey to help us capture any issues this year&rsquo;s seasonal flu campaign has

presented to you.

This is because winter 2015/2016 is the second year that flu vaccination has been offered to community pharmacists in London and we have been

asked to give NHS England London (NHSEL) feedback on what this has meant for practices.

If you have not already done so, please could you take a few minutes to complete our short online survey so we can capture any issues that you have

encountered this year. We will then feed the overall results back to the pan London seasonal influenza implementation team to support our attempts to

seek improvements to the programme for next year. 

The deadline for responses is Monday 21 March 2016.


